## MINUTES

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA COUNTY OF HENDERSON

**BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS** MAY 31, 1993

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners met in special called session on Monday, May 31, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the Commissioners' Conference Room of the Henderson County Office Building. The purpose of this meeting was to receive the County Manager's recommended budget for Fiscal Year 1993-1994.

Those in attendance included Vollie G. Good, Chairman; J. Michael Edney, Vice-Chairman; Renee Kumor, Commissioner; William McKay, Commissioner; Hugh Randall, Commissioner; David F. Thompson, County Manager; David E. Nicholson, Assistant County Manager; Peter Molleur, Finance Director; and the news media.

Henderson County Manager, David F. Thompson, read his budget message in its entirety. This message included a discussion of Henderson County's undesignated general fund balance, major revenue sources, major expenditures, and the recommended ad valorem tax rate of .55 cents per \$100 of valuation.

County Staff then reviewed the general fund revenues for Fiscal Year 1993-1994 in detail. These revenues included the ad valorem property taxes, intangibles tax, sales tax, State reimbursements, revenues for the Social Services and Health Departments.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:45 p.m.

ATTEST:

Elizabeth W. Corn

Clerk to the Board

Vollie G. Good, Chairman **Henderson County Board of** 

**Commissioners**